SHAC Minutes – May 13, 2020

I. Meeting was convened at 10:00 a.m. by Ms. Ezell via Zoom. Members in attendance: M. Thieme, J. Atkinson, M. Lopez, J. Baker, J Rombs, A. Marquis, P. Scott, S. Martinez, R. Vela, M. Campbell, V. Lopez, C. Watts, K. Knowlton, J. Gano, R. Morales,

L. Robinson, L. Schipper and B. Ezell.

II. Minutes

Committee members reviewed the minutes from the February 12, 2020 meeting. Minutes were approved.

III. San Patricio County Health Department

Virginia Lopez indicated that they are providing services by email, Zoom and phone. She provided some information regarding the services available. They have some new projects which will be provided to prevent health issues. Code enforcement and animal control are still in place. Restaurant inspections are still in full force. WIC has restructured how they provide services. Public health preparedness are very busy right now with Covid-19. They are working to limit exposure. County buildings are to open on May 26, wear a mask and follow social distancing guidelines. Marty Campbell asked about contact tracing. Public health preparedness managers have hired someone to assist in this area. They are trying to find local volunteers to provide support with this service. All documents will be emailed to the committee by Ms. Ezell.

IV. Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation – Michaela Flores

Mrs. Flores shared documents in the chat box. Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation is a federally qualified health center that services all 12 coastal bend counties. Mrs. Flores works with the youth program, including Project Turnaround. She reviewed the documents regarding services with the committee. All documents will be emailed to the committee by Ms. Ezell.

IV. Heat/Cold Policy – Michael Thieme

Mr. Thieme reviewed the heat/cold policy document. He previously reported that the weather stations were going to give up to the minute data and he recently learned that there will be a 2 hour delay. He ordered two hand held devices. One device will be housed with the secondary athletic trainers and one with Mr. Thieme in the Safety and Security office. The temperature will be taken and relayed to the campuses in a timely manner. If they work well, we may purchase more hand-held devices for the campuses in the future. If the devices are not working, we will use website resources which are outlined in the policy document.

V. Safety & Security Update – Michael Thieme

Mr. Thieme discussed preparation for safety items which were ordered in light of COVID-19. We have order 625 social distancing stickers which are customized with our logo, 4000 surgical masks for kids or staff who are sick or monitored, touch free thermometers, gloves, and sanitizing wipes as well as stand alone hand sanitizers for each hallway and doorway. They are working on signage for buses, restrooms and other areas as well as white boards to provide reminders regarding health and safety procedures. The district is working diligently to stay ahead of the game during this time. Marty Campbell asked a question with regard to face shields for nurses. Mr. Thieme asked her to share information regarding the purchase of face shields in order to purchase these as requested. Mrs. Campbell will work with the other nurses to secure the information.

VI. Food Services – Jeff Atkinson

Mr. Atkinson reported that we began providing curbside meals at TMC and SFA. We have adjusted procedures by placing the meals directly into trunks or storage areas of vehicles in order to limit any contact with family members. We also have a table or cart where families can exit their vehicles and collect meals. As of today, SFA 14,271 breakfast 15108 lunches 31, 953 breakfast 32,389 lunches we have served 94, 621. We have approval to continue the process until June 30. We are staying in touch with USDA for further guidance after June 30. There are 25 different waivers granted to schools and food service and June 30 is when they currently expire. Although the school board at voted to return to free, reduced or paid lunches for next year, they recently voted to return

to Community Eligibility Provision or CEP year. This means we will go back to free breakfast and lunch for all students

VI. Additional concerns/questions: There were no additional questions. Ms. Ezell thanked committee members for their service and reported that the SHAC summary will be reported to the school board at the June meeting.